
To the  Mayor and Council members of the  District of Mackenzie 

 

I am writing on behalf of The Mackenzie Mixed Slo-Pitch League. I am looking to get 

approval to have one Sea-can placed at the Cicada Ball Diamonds for the use of storage. Upon 

approval and delivery of the Sea-can we will follow all bylaws by painting the Sea-can to match 

the current dugouts and ensure it is properly vented. We will not be storing and fuels in this area 

as we do not own any equipment that requires it.  

The Mackenzie Mixed Slo-Pitch league has agreed to store all the Mackenzie Minor 

balls equipment as it is currently being stored in the Ernie Bodin Centre. With the Ernie Bodin 

set to be demolished we are needing a larger storage area at the diamonds to house all of 

leagues maintenance equipment as well as the remaining gear for minor baseball. 

Our current storage located behind diamond 2 is very old and currently falling apart. I 

feel it is a safety hazard as kids like to climb on the tin roof and sit up there. This structure is to 

small for our growing storage needs and upon approval we will look at having this structure 

removed. By removing this structure it will help improve the safety of the area while beautifying 

it at the same time. 

 

 

Thank you for your time and consideration, I look forward to coming to mutual 

agreement that benefits both of us to help grow and beautify the Cicada ball diamonds while 

creating safe and usable storage for the user groups. 

 

President of Mackenzie Mixed Slo-Pitch 

Jesse McDonald  


